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August 27, 2007

To:  Jeff Robertson, Department Head, Physical Science
Richard Cohoon, Dean, School of Physical and Life Sciences
Jennifer Fleming, Institutional Assistant, Academic Affairs
Jack Hamm, Vice President for Academic Affairs
Cathy Baker, Chair, Professional Development Committee

From: Wilson J. Gonzalez-Espada, Physical Science

Re:  Professional Development Grants: Final Written Report

‘ Dear Colleagues:

Thanks to the generous financial support from a Professional Development Grant, I was able to
participate in the professional development workshop Improving the College Introductory
Astronomy Survey Course for Non-Science Majors Through Active Learning: A Tier [ Workshop
(with an astrobiology strand). This workshop, co-sponsored by NASA and the Life and Planets
Astrobiology Center (LAPLACE), was presented by Dr. Edward Prather and Ms. Gina
Brissenden, from the University of Arizona. This is the final report, as required by the
Professional Development Grants guidelines.

Respectfully,

% 5n J:. Go:%ezéspada, Ph.D.

Associate Professor of Physical Science/Science Education
School of Physical and Life Sciences

Arkansas Tech University

1701 N. Boulder Ave. (McEver Hall 203)

Russellville, AR 72801



